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Figure A16.1 : Notice Posted in Wabush and Labrador City 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

Public Information Session on the Proposed 

Elross Lake Area Iron Ore Mine 
(Direct Shipping Ore Project ("DSO Project") 
Elross Lake Township (Schefferville, Quebec) 

Shall be held at 
Thursday January 22, 2009 

20:00 
Wabush Hotel (Conference Room) 

9 Grenfell Drive 
Wabush, NL 
AOR I BO 

This session shall be conducted by the Proponent, 
New Millennium Capital Corp. (514) 935-3204 

As part of the environmental assessment for this Project. 
The purpose of this session is to describe all aspects of the 
proposed Project, to describe the activities associated with 

it, and to provide an opportunity for all interested persons to 
request information or state their concerns. 

ALL ARE WELCOME 
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Figure A16.2 : Public Notice in The Telegram of January 17, 2009 
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Draft Highlights of a Public Meeting held at the Wabush Hotel on 22 January, 2009, at 20:00 
Hours. 
 
Participants: 
 
Dean Journeaux, Chief Operating Officer, New Millennium Capital Corp.; 
Paul F. Wilkinson, Environmental and Social Affairs Coordinator, New Millennium Capital Corp.; 
Kurt Costigan, journalist, 53 North; 
Peter Madden, Chairman, Environmental Assessment Committee, Department of Environment and 

Conservation, Government of Newfoundland and Labrador; 
Todd O'Brien, CBC Radio, St. John's; 
Rod Peddle, Citizen, Labrador City. 
 
With the assistance of the attached PowerPoint presentation copies of which were distributed to the 
participants, DJ and PFW presented an overview of the DSOP. 
 
The following questions were asked after the presentation: 
 

• will the profits from the DSOP be invested in the LabMag Iron Ore Project?  DJ replied that 
such might be the case; 

  
• when might construction of the LIOP start?  DJ replied that the earliest possible date 

would be 2011, in which case production might begin by 2013. 
 
The Meeting ended at 21:00 hours. 
 
        Paul F. Wilkinson 
 
 
 
Note : PowerPoint presentation included in Appendix 15. 
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Figure A16.3 : Participants in the Public Information Session held in Wabush on January 22, 2009 

 
        From left to right: Dean Journeaux, Ron Peddle, Paul F. Wilkinson, Kurt Kostigan, Todd O’Brien and Peter Madden. 


